
ASLACTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 
MINUTES – 28th May 2021 
 
Venue: St Michael’s Churchyard, Aslacton 
Commencement:  7.15 p.m 
Clerk:  Jill Webb, Plantation House, Plantation Road  
 01379 677282 : aslacton.pc@tiscali.co.uk 
 
 
Present: Geoff Gamble (Chairman);  Keith Broomhall; Darren Douglas; Christine Kinge; 

Louise Thurgar and three parishioners 
Apologies for Absence Cheryl Shulver 
Minutes: The Minutes of the previous, having been circulated in advance, were 

approved 
Matters Arising from 
the Minutes 

There were no matters arising from these Minutes 

Election of Chairman It was proposed by Louise Thurgar and seconded by Keith Broomhall that 
Geoff Gamble continued to serve as Chairman; this was agreed unanimously 

Election of Vice-
Chairman 

It was proposed by Darren Douglas and seconded by Christine KInge that 
Cheryl Shulver be invited to serve for another year 

Chairman’s Report 
Western Farm 
 
 
 
 
Speed Limits 
 
 
Cooper’s Scrapyard 
 

 
The Chairman had been speaking to the Planning Officer regarding the 
unsuitability of having young men living on-site this having previously been 
rejected by Councillors who believed this matter to have been resolved.   
No decision had yet been taken by the District Council. 
 
A payment of £3706.80 had now been made to Westcotec and delivery was 
awaited   
 
A widening of the road had been agreed but a Planning Application had not 
come before the Parish Council to date. 

Approval of Accounts 
for the year ending 31st 
March 2021 

Section of the Annual Return 1 dealing with Procedure was read out clause 
by clause and the questions answered, Section 2 dealing with Receipts and 
Payments and differences exceeding 15% from the previous year together 
with the Internal Audit report and a copy of the Bank Statement had been 
circulated previously and it was approved.  A Certificate of Exemption and the 
Accounts were signed off by the Chairman and the Clerk in her capacity as 
Responsibe Financial Officer. 
The Accounts would be posted on the Website and the Noticeboard on 23rd 
June  

 


